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     Hello Sister City Members ! As we 
enter our fourth month of the Covid 19 
lock down,it is important that we    
continue to follow all the safety        
protocols, washing your hands ,wearing 
your masks ,practicing social            
distancing , and having a shot of tequila 
after dinner. (it helps morale !)  

   On a different note ; I am happy to 
report that our partnership with the             
International Firefighters Training              
Association has resulted in the          
donation of a fire truck to the township 
of Colama ( just north of P V ).  We are 
working on arrangements for transport 
to Mexico. Along with the fire truck are 
3 pairs of Jaws of Life and 40 turn out 
coats for firefighters ! Please help   
support our efforts in working with the       
International Firefighters Training    
Association! I believe that this could be 
the start of a beautiful partnership ! All 
the best all our members..Be Well..Be 
Safe and have some Tequila !   

GIL GARCIA IS HONORED 

   Gil Garcia was pleasantly surprised today in 
a Sister Cities International Board of           
Directors ZOOM board meeting where new 
chairman of the board, Carol Robertson 
Lopez, honored him with the 2020 Chairman 
Award.  Gil promptly acknowledged that this 
award should be shared with all members of 
SB/PV Sister city, SOCAL, Rotary Club of 
Santa Barbara North, IFTA, Asociación de 
Clubes Jaliscienses de     California and      
especially his wife Marti who really is the one 
that deserves the award. 
  “My highest reward is all the friends that 
Marti and I have made in US, Mexico and 
other countries throughout the world.” 

On Thu, Jul 16, 2020, 9:06 AM gil garcia <gilgarcia2@icloud.com> wrote: 

Carlos Velasco      

Stephany Fauvet will be the guest presenter for the SB-PV 
Sister City General Mtg. on August 5th at 6:00pm (Pacific 
Time).  Stephany is a therapist at the Santa Barbara Rehabili-
tation Clinic in Puerto Vallarta and will be speaking about 
the present history, mission, and current activities of the S.B. 
Rehabilitation Clinic in Puerto Vallarta.   
Jill Stassinos is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
Topic: Santa Barbara - Puerto Vallarta Sister City General 
Meeting 
Time: Aug 5, 2020 06:00 PM Pacific Time  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81132823014 

Meeting ID: 811 3282 3014 
One tap mobile 
+16699006833,,81132823014# US (San Jose) 
+12532158782,,81132823014# US (Tacoma) 
Dial by your location 
        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 

Time: Aug 5, 2020 06:00 PM Pacific Time (US and Canada) 

mailto:gilgarcia2@icloud.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81132823014
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   We thank Rotarian Mary Alsip 
from Santa Cruz Rotary Club for 
sponsoring a young baton twirling 
student in Rotarian and SB/PV Sister 
City member Yvonne  Pedersen’s  
baton twirling class with $50         
donation to the P. V. Volcanes Food 
Bank that provides groceries to   
families in crises due to pandemic. 
Thanks to Yvonne for her energetic 
support of the food bank.   
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Best,  
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 Our Sister City Friend,  Antonio Robles Rojas 
General Manager of Los Arcos Hotel  

Passed Away Recently  

   Mr. Antonio Robles Rojas, was a devout Christian who      
highlighted his love for work.  One of his passions was         
construction Works.  He will be remembered as a man with a 
big heart, excellent human being, a kind, admirable person, 
dear, caring, hardworking man, with a vocation for service and 
humility, committed to excellence in everything he did.  He was  
an example of improvement, since he was forged in the culture 
of effort and conviction that you can always be a better person 
and a professional.  

   Antonio welcomed the SB/PV Sister City visitors to Hotel   
Playa Los Arcos year after year like we were part of his family. 
Here is his celebration of life story with the Hotel that has seen 
many improvement over the years under his professional     
leadership and love for his work.  

   He had a 48-year career in the traditional hotel industry.  He 
was privileged to have been trained under the teachings of one 
of the great leaders of Puerto Vallarta, Ing. Enrique Carothers 
Barreto, owner of the hotels.  During those 48 years they jointly 
carried out several works within the corporation, since they 

have always been in constant growth, some of them are the following: 

• Construction of the Playa los Arcos Hotel where it was expanded from 13 rooms to 177 which  
currently exist. 

• Construction of the Arcos Suites Hotel from its beginning 

• Construction and remodeling of the Holistic Spa 

• Construction of the Yoogulicious ice cream parlor, which opened on December 21, 2011. 

• Expansion of Construction Irinea 

• Expansion of the infinity pool 

• The last work in which he participated was the Remodeling of  Mi Pueblito Restaurant where we 
held many of the welcome dinners . 

   In 1972, when he was 14 years old, he began working at the Hotel Playa Los Arcos as a cleaning 
man, where he performed the duties of bellboy, maintenance, cleaning and care of plants. His    
professional growth grew in step with the growth of the company, he held the positions of             
Receptionist Cashier,  Head of Reception and Reservations, and  Quarter Division Manager.  In 
1980, at the age of 22, he was promoted to the position of Executive Assistant Manager. 

   In 1987, when he was 29 years old, he was appointed General Manager of Los Arcos Corporation 
which includes 3 hotels (Hotel Playa Los Arcos, Casa Don a Susana and Los Arcos Suites)(cont.  P. 5) 
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...Antonio Robles Rojas 

   In 1993 he married Teresa Patin o  
Galarza with whom he formed his     
family and had 3 children: Mario, Luis 
Antonio and Lupita.   He also leaves 
behind two  granchildren: Hugo and 
Omar. 

  Antonio  was born in the town of Los 
Lobos, Municipality of Talpa de Allende 
on June 14, 1958.  At the age of 5, his 
family moved to Puerto Vallarta.  He is 
the sixth child of 14. 

 

    MAY HE REST IN 

PEACE. 

 

LOCAL FOOD BANK DISTRIBUTION 
 
 
   Let’s give a cheer to The Berry Man Inc. and owner Guy de 
Mangeon for food distribution at the Old Mission on        
Tuesdays from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm. 
 
   It all happens in the parking lot of the Mission.  One just 
needs to drive-up and volunteers will load a box of food and 
potatoes into your car or truck.  Father Larry is helping along 
with Old Mission parishioners and  Sister City members,   
Patricia Juin, Marti Correa de Garcia, Gil Garcia, and The 
Berryman, Guy DeMangeon.  
 
   Three cheers to all the people that have stepped up during 
this horrible pandemic that is affecting many people in Santa 
Barbara and around the world. 
 

Stephany Fauvet    

Therapist, P. V. Rehabilation Clinic 

  

 

 

 

Gil and Marti 
wearing their 
new masks. 



The Berry Man Inc. 

Wholesale Produce 

205 W. Montecito Street 

Santa Barbara, CA 93101 

(805) 965-3772 

Marburg Industries  

Collection, Liquid Waste,  

Construction & Recycle Services 

728 E Yanonali St. 

Santa Barbara, CA 93103  

(805) 963-1852 

http://www.marborg.com/ 

Mayo’s Carniceria & 
Tacos 

Delicious Mexican Food  

2704 de la Viña Street  

Santa Barbara, CA 93105 

 Cesar’s Place Restaurant 

Seafood & Mexican Food 

712 N. Milpas Street 

Santa Barbara, CA 93103 

(805) 884-0964  

Santa Barbara Airbus 

Transportation Services 

750 Technology Drive 

Goleta, CA 93117 

(805) 964-7759 

Coast Reprographics 

Reprographic & Copy Services 

 228 E. Cota St. 

Santa Barbara, CA 93103 

(805) 962-9155 

Gilbert Garcia 

122 East Arrellaga St. 

Santa Barbara, CA  93101 

Phone:  (805) 965-8561 

 
Tacos Pipeye 
Mexican Food Truck 

524 North Milpas 

5:30 to 11:30 p.m. daily 

 

Roberto F. Najera 

Phone:  (805) 963-8812 

www.Anacapaconcrete.com  

Buying From Amazon? 
1.  Go to: “smile.amazon.com” 

2.  Make your purchase 

3.  SB/PV will receive .5% of the cost 
of your purchase.  It’s that simple! 
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 BOARD OF DIRECTORS –2020-2021 

MARGARET SAAVEDRA,  EX-OFFICIO & Recording Sect.708-0770  lk4Maggie@gmail.com 

CARLOS VELASCO,    PRESIDENT  805-450-4778 smokeycat1@cox.net 

SEBASTIAN ALDANA,  1ST  VICE-PRES. 805-304-3637 sbsebas@gmail.com 

GIL GARCIA,   TREASURER   805-680-2163 gil@gilgarcia-aia.com 

JILL STASSINOS 2ND VICE-PRES.  805-566-9939 jstassinos@aol.com 

PATRICIA JUIN,   DIRECTOR   805-448-5022 patjuin@aol.com 

CARMEN FLORES, MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 805-252-3693 yocarmelita9@hotmail.com 

MARIA O. GARCIA,   CORRES. SECT.    805-681-1905 mariaogarcia@verizon.net 

SYLVIA  BUTLER,   DIRECTOR   805-455-2345 sylviabutler@c21butler.net 

AILEEN CHAMBERS, DIRECTOR   (805) 452-6774 aileenchambers51@gmail.com 

AIMEE NIELSEN,   DIRECTOR     805-967-3146 aimeenielsen@live.com 

JACQUELINE DURAN, DIRECTOR  805-284-2037 jacquelineduran1@gmail.com 

 

  

Santa Barbara/Puerto Vallarta Sister City Committee 

P. O. Box 3718     Santa Barbara, CA  93130 

Newsletter Editor;  Blas Maria Garza 

August ,  ‘20  
Editor:   

SEE THE NEW SB/PV SISTER CITY WEB PAGE: “SBPV sistercity.org” 

SISTER CITIES INTERNATIONAL ENCOURAGES PARTNERSHIPS 

   Sister Cities International has started to encourage partnerships and alliances with other organizations that have 
similar goals.  Several years ago, they signed a Memorandum of Understanding with Kiwanis International.  At sev-
eral SCI conferences breakout sessions included Partnerships and Alliances. 

   One of the Santa Barbara/Puerto Vallarta Sister City Committee’s local partners is the Rotary Club of Santa Barba-
ra North (RCSNB) and their Charitable Foundation.  Without their assistance the following donations to support our 
projects in Puerto Vallarta would not have happened: 

   Boca Health Clinic and Dental Clinic: 

2/13/17 – $900.00 – medical equipment for health clinic 

7/4/27 –  $2,000.00 - Medical Supplies for health clinic 

8/1/19 - $2,000.00 – Computer and Printer for dental clinic (not all the funds have been expended) 

   Law Enforcement Exchange: 

1/30/19 – $1,000.00 Computer 

   Volcanes Food Bank: 

1/08/20 – $5,000.00 -  funds diverted from Magistero Hostel 

   Magistero Hostel: 

07/12/18 - $1,000.00 

7/25/18 - $1,000.00 

7/25/18 - $500.00 

Note:  The Magistero Hostel project is no longer a Sister City project due to the greater emergency pandemic related food bank 
need.  We will be going back to the Board of the Rotary Club of Santa Barbara North (RCSNB) and their Charitable Foundation 

to request permission to divert these funds to the Volcanes Food Bank. 
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P. O. Box 3718 

Santa Barbara, CA  93130 


